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November 7, 2022 

 

Dear Friend, 

The Weston History & Culture Center had a busy and exciting year thanks to your support and that of our members, 
donors, volunteers, and trustees. In 2022, we achieved three milestones of great importance to us. We made 
substantial progress on restoration of the Coley Barn. We celebrated the grand reopening of our beautifully restored 
Coley House. We changed our name from the Weston Historical Society to the Weston History & Culture Center 
which we believe better reflects the scope of our programs and activities. 

The Coley Barn restoration is a major long-term project that, when completed, will tell the story of Weston’s 
agricultural and industrial history. We completed the first of three phases in 2022, an extensive review of the antique 
tool and farming equipment collected in the barn. This enabled us to plan new exhibits for the future. Next, we will 
identify the structural issues of the barn itself, which will determine the modifications that may be needed to display 
exhibits and any necessary repairs to the building. Finally, we will focus on planning exhibit content.  Phase III will 
entail the installation of the exhibits.  Concurrent with this project will be an updated educational component for 
Weston’s students, as it relates to their curriculum. To continue with this significant undertaking, the non-profit 
Weston History & Culture Center is calling upon the community for financial support and volunteer assistance.  
 
The Coley House has been reinterpreted in the era of the 1940s, a pivotal time for the Coley family, Weston and the 
world.  Considerable research went into the selection of fabrics, kitchen appliances, wallpaper, and the 
interpretation of the Coley family rooms. In addition, there are three exhibits: “Life in the 40s”, “The Twelve Stories 
of Weston” and “Let’s Play.”   
 
The Weston History & Culture Center remains committed to our vision and mission: to become an integral part of 
the intellectual, social and cultural life of our community, and to discover, collect, and preserve Weston's heritage, 
promoting understanding of and context to local, regional and world events. 
 
Thank you for your generous support in the past.  It has given us the ability to complete these significant projects.  A 
special thanks to CT Humanities and the Daniel E. Offutt, III Charitable Trust who have supported us and provided 
invaluable insights.  We greatly appreciate the support of the Weston community.  Your support helps with not only 
the exhibits and programming, but also the ongoing costs of operating the Coley Homestead.  Please consider 
supporting this year’s annual appeal and helping us plan for the future.  We look forward to seeing you at the 
Homestead.  

With gratitude, 

 

Leigh Meccay, President 
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November 2023 

 

 

Dear Friend, 

The Weston History & Culture Center is incredibly grateful to you for your steadfast support.  
Thanks to you, your essential generosity has allowed us to thrive in an ever-changing world, 
preserving Weston’s significant story and firmly rooting it in American history.  One year ago, we 
rebranded our name and expanded our community contributions with new educational programs, 
the reopening of the beautifully restored historic Coley farmhouse, and the creation of an outdoor 
sculpture garden for year-round enjoyment. We changed our name, but not our mission and values. 

Your contribution to The Weston History & Culture Center has played an important role in opening 
new educational opportunities for people of all ages. Without your help, we simply could not 
maintain the historic Coley Homestead. Your support enables us to continue to provide outstanding 
lectures, programs, archival research, school tours, and other activities that inspire our community 
through local history.  The annual appeal funds our operating costs. 

With your gift today to our annual appeal, you can help keep your historical society, which receives 
no funding from the Town of Weston, accessible and welcoming to all!  

We are midway through our fiscal year, and, as we prepare to embark on 2024, we would like to 
report on our success stories for 2023.  

• Received the prestigious Award of Merit from the Connecticut League of History 
Organizations for the restoration and reinterpretation of the Coley House. 
 

• Received an official citation from the Connecticut General Assembly congratulating our 
success with the restoration and reinterpretation of the Coley House. 
 

• Received a Cultural Fund Operating Support Grant from Connecticut Humanities that 
funded a virtual tour of the Coley House, upstairs and down. This enables low-mobility 
visitors to view second-floor exhibits without climbing the staircase. 
 

• Received a Planning Grant from Connecticut Humanities to fund the planning of a new, 
permanent exhibition in the Coley Barn called, “Weston at Work.”  The exhibition will 
explore local industry in the form of manufacturing, agriculture and domestic textile 
production. It will focus on the people who worked in those industries from the 18th 
through the early 20th centuries.  We will highlight underrepresented groups and their 
developing roles over the course of 150 years.  
 

• Opened “Weston Illustrated: Penned, Painted and Sculpted” which is on view until the end 
of February 2024. The exhibition tells the story of influential artists between 1919-1965 and 
their connection to both the locals and locale of Weston. Rare pieces are on view, loaned to 
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Weston History & Culture Center Programs and Events 

Visit:   
 
• Visitor Center Exhibit Hall: “The Curious Case of Eleven O’clock Road - How Weston Got Its Place Names” explores the 

evolution of our town through place names, objects, maps, and film.  
 
• Coley House:  Explore the 1940’s and learn about the Coley family, Weston in the 1940s, and how things were changing in 

the world. 
  

Visitor Center Exhibits and the Coley House are open on Thursdays and Sundays from 1-4 pm. Please check our website for 
any changes in hours – westoncthistory.org. 

 
• Coley Homestead grounds: Open to the public every day, dawn until dusk. Stroll through history outdoors by visiting the 

Coley Homestead and viewing our award-winning interpretative signage. Wander through the Daniel E. Offutt, III Sculpture 
Garden and enjoy the artwork created by the late Weston philanthropist.  Our newest attraction is “The Resilience Tree,” a 
9/11 memorial White Swamp Oak tree, gifted to us by Fran Sheff-Mauer. 

 
Outreach to the Weston Community:  
 
• School Programs 

o Third Graders visit the Coley Homestead 
o 2nd Grade presentation about Weston notables 
o High School interns work with us on a variety of projects throughout the year. 

• Jack O’Lantern Stroll - jack o’lanterns carved and donated by the community are on display throughout the property and 
guests vote for their favorite pumpkins. There is a harvest exhibit with farm tool demonstrations.  

• Santa Visits the Weston Historical Society  
 

Programs:   
 
• Century Plaque Program: provides the homeowner a detailed history of their home and gives recognition to the earliest 

known owner of the home with a hand-painted plaque.  
• Music at the Barn Series:  featuring fantastic musical talent on Sundays in the spring and summer 
• “Weston History Bites:” - A collection of articles on Weston history and recorded virtual lectures available under the History 

from Home tab on our website. 
• Lectures:  most recently we co-hosted a virtual lecture about James Melton, “America’s Favorite Tenor” and former Weston 

resident, who assembled one of the country’s prized collections of antique cars, and in 1948 opened the James Melton 
Museum of Antique Automobiles in Norwalk, CT.  

• Annual Music Event:  This year we hosted the “Swinging Jazz Show” featuring the Grammy Award-winning Vince Giordano 
and the Mini Hawks 7, JR’s Food Truck, Baked and Sauced Rolling Bar and Bake Shop and a few classic cars 

• RAGO Jewelry Appraisal Day: RAGO, a leading auction house featured on PBS’ The Antiques Road Show, appraises jewelry 
for the Weston community. 

 

us from private collections, The Friends of the James Daugherty Foundation, Westport 
Public Art Collection, Weston Public Library, and the Wilton Historical Society. 
 

• Offered internships to high school and college students. Young historians collaborated with 
our executive director and archive team, scanning old photos, transcribing diaries and 
ledgers, conducting oral histories, developing interactive programs for children, assisting 
with exhibits, and more. We are grateful to them for their help, and to you, for your support 
in furthering their education. 
 

• More than 350 students from Weston Public Schools visited during their annual field trips. 
Students engaged in workshops on early life in Weston, learning more about the community 
in which they live.    
 

• Provided culturally enriching lectures on subjects ranging from Black history and Women’s 
suffrage to Connecticut transportation and World Wars I and II.    
 

• Welcomed new families and expanded our outreach to youth. New children’s programs were 
introduced and two summer camps offered.    
 

• Collaborated with local historian Karen Gianetti on guided tours of the historic Coley Cemetery in 
Weston.  
 

We are generating energy, enthusiasm and a record of accomplishment at The Weston History & 
Culture Center.    Please help us sustain this success with your gift to our annual appeal. Your 
support is essential in helping us grow and maintain The Weston History & Culture Center as a 
resource that enriches our community. Please make your tax-deductible gift today! Thank you for 
your generosity. 
 
With gratitude, 

 
 
 

Kathleen S. Failla, President 
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